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OOCL Notice - New Tariff COI Implementation 
 
Dear valued customer,  
 
Please be informed about an important update regarding our tariff structure. 
 
Effective January 15th, 2025 (cargo receipt date), OOCL will implement a new Change of Information 
(COI) Fee.  
 
This fee will apply under the following conditions: 
 

• If a weight discrepancy exceeding 2000 kg vs. the booked cargo weight is found upon the 
container gate-in move, a COI surcharge of 60 EUR per container will be charged. 

 
This measure is being introduced to ensure accurate weight information is captured at the booking stage 
and to cover the additional operational and administrative costs associated with weight discrepancies. 
 
The correct weight needs to be declared to the terminal prior to gate-in, with a tolerance margin of 2000 
kg per container less or more.  
 
IMPORTANT:  
 
Only a digital entry of a VGM prior to gate-in of the container (via EDI or My OOCL Center) would be 
acceptable to overwrite an incorrect weight provided via the booking request.  
 
Corrected weights via your Shipping Instructions (SI) do not link to the terminal systems and cannot be 
accepted as alternative. 
 
 
P-12 : Rule Tariff Detail 
 
 
In case of any further questions please do not hesitate to contact our Customer Service and Sales 
colleagues. 
 
Sincerely yours,  
OOCL Ltd. ZN Deutschland 

 
 

https://moc.oocl.com/wls_prs_rp/public/ruleTariff/OOLL-100/P-12/display/20250109

